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Subject:
Authority to advertise a public hearing to be held on January 14, 2020, regarding a proposed
ordinance amending Article IV of Chapter 70 of the Pinellas County Code Relating to Wage
Theft/Recovery.

Recommended Action:
Authorize a public hearing to be held on January 14, 2020 regarding a proposed ordinance amending
Article IV of Chapter 70 of the Pinellas County Code, relating to Wage Theft/Recovery.

· Amend Section 70-303 relating to Legislative findings of fact.

· Amend Section 70-304 relating to intent and purpose.

· Amend Section 70-305 relating to definitions.

· Amend Section 70-306 relating to wage theft violations.

· Amend Section 70-307 relating to procedures for wage theft violations.

· Amend Section 70-308 relating to enforcement of wage theft violations.

· Amend Section 70-309 relating to appeals.

· Delete Section 70-310 relating to Retaliation.

· Amend all sections for clarity, consistency and uniformity.

· Provide for severability, for an effective date, for areas embraced, and for inclusion in the
Pinellas County Code.

Strategic Plan:
Ensure Public Health, Safety, and Welfare

2.1 Provide planning, coordination, prevention, and protective services to ensure a safe and secure
community.
2.4 Support programs that seek to prevent and remedy the causes of homelessness and move
individuals and families from homelessness to permanent housing.

Summary:
Adoption of the proposed ordinance amendment would add provisions to the Wage Theft /Recovery
Ordinance which are substantially similar to the City of St. Petersburg’s Wage Theft Ordinance
regarding notice to employees of their employer and rate of pay/manner of compensation and
requiring employers to post a notice of rights under the ordinance.

Inclusion of these provisions may allow the City of St. Petersburg to repeal their ordinance, leaving
one county-wide ordinance in place for enforcement by the Pinellas County Office of Human Rights,
obviating the need for any inter-local agreement authorizing the Pinellas County Office of Human
Rights to enforce the City of St. Petersburg’s Wage Theft Ordinance.
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Background Information:
The City of St. Petersburg already had a Wage Theft Ordinance in place when Pinellas County
adopted its Wage Theft/Recovery Ordinance.  Including the proposed provisions to Pinellas County’s
ordinance scheme would render our ordinance substantially equivalent to the City of St. Petersburg’s
Wage Theft Ordinance, which in turn may allow the City of St. Petersburg to repeal their ordinance,
leaving one county-wide ordinance in place for enforcement by the Pinellas County Office of Human
Rights.

Fiscal Impact:
Funding for the Wage Theft/Recovery Ordinance is already contained in the current budget for the
Pinellas County Office of Human Rights.  No additional costs are anticipated should the proposed
ordinance amendment be adopted, as the Pinellas County Office of Human Rights already
administers complaints arising in the City of St. Petersburg.

Staff Member Responsible:
Paul Valenti, Director, Office of Human Rights

Partners:
City of St. Petersburg

Attachments:
Memorandum from Director of Human Rights
Proposed Amendment to Ordinance, Indicating Proposed Changes (“marked-up” version)
Proposed Amendment to Ordinance, in Final Format (“clean” version)
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